

PRESIDENT: Jim Olson 484-9459

VICE-PRESIDENT: George Mathiesen

SECRETARY-TREASURER: Rosemary Frank 451-8187 DESIGNEES: Roger Westerberg 458-0708

Al Amsden 484-4058

NEWSLETTER EDITOR: Eleanor Renwick 888-7233

CHAPTER 54 MEETING: MONDAY, OCTOBER 14, 1985 7:30 p.m. SANBORN AVIATION

Dear Chapter 54 Members and Friends:

This is a sequel to last month's letter, since it will cover most of the same topics. I thought I'd warn you of that so you didn't think you were looking at the wrong one.

The public comment deadline has been extended on the proposed Recreational Pilot's License Regulation to OCTOBER 24, 1985. EAA Headquarters has published an official answer to the issues and you can pick up a copy at the meeting on Monday night. This can be of great help to you in writing to the government, which I certainly urge you to do. There will be copies of other letters that have been sent which may also give you some ideas.

The EAA has always been supportive of the recreational pilot's license; but the document as it appears today has gone far afield from the original idea. You must SEE it to BELIEVE it! Then get your comments on paper and send them in DUPLICATE to:

FAA, Office of Chief Counsel 800 Independence Ave. SW Washington, D.C. 20591

ATTN: Rules Docket (AGC-204) Docket #24695

Also on the agenda for Monday night:

ELECTION OF OFFICERS - Be There! A quorum is needed. Acting VP Ceorge Mathiesen has prepared a slate of new officers.

SLIDE SHOW - John Renwick will share his September visit to a British Fly-in with a brief show.

SPECIAL! - John Joyce hopes to return for this meeting, his first since the tragic accident of the summer. Come and welcome him!